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Date: April 22, 2024 
   
To: Behavioral health programs 

Substance use disorder treatment programs 
Coordinated care organizations (CCOs) 

 
From: Donny Jardine, Medicaid Behavioral Health Policy manager 

Medicaid Programs 
 
Subject: New customary charge for ASAM Level 3.7 R services 

The Oregon Health Authority (OHA) has updated its fee-for-service claim system to reflect the rate for 
substance use disorder (SUD) residential treatment services provided at ASAM Level 3.7 R. The April 
2024 Behavioral Health Fee Schedule now reflects the new services.  

OHA will reimburse this level of services at $647.00 per day using codes H0018 (up to 30 days of 
service) and H0019 (beginning day 31) for certified SUD residential treatment providers enrolled with 
Oregon Medicaid. 

Why is this happening?   
Oregon is adding reimbursement for ASAM Level 3.7 R as part of the continuum of care described in 
Oregon’s SUD 1115 Demonstration Waiver. 

What should you do?   
All fee-for-service IMD providers:   
To bill OHA for Level 3.7 R services, apply for a new National Provider Identifier. Then enroll with 
Oregon Medicaid using the new NPI. OHA will issue a new Oregon Medicaid ID to be used only for 
billing Level 3.7 R services.  
 Instructions and forms are on the OHP Provider Enrollment page. 
 Providers must submit their Level 3.7 ASAM certification with the new enrollment application.  

 
CCOs: 
Update provider reimbursement schedules and contracts as applicable to reimburse for Level 3.7 R 
services as described above. 

Questions?  
 About fee-for-service reimbursement: Please contact Provider Services at 800-336-6016 (option 

5) or DMAP.ProviderServices@soha.oregon.gov or the SUD Waiver Project Team. 
 CCOs: Please contact your Account Representative. 

Thank you for your continued support of the Oregon Health Plan and the services you provide to our 
members.  
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